MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

August 6, 2018 8:30 A.M.

Drainage Board members present were: Norman Voyles, Ryan Goodwin, and Brian Goss. Also present were Terry Brock (Surveyor), Bill Dials (Stormwater Coordinator), Deb Verley (Executive Assistant), and Dale Coffey, (County Attorney).

Pledge

Minutes

Brian Goss made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 2, 2018 meeting. Motion seconded by Ryan Goodwin. Motion carried 3-0.

Stormwater Coordinator Update

Bill Dials, Stormwater Coordinator, stated that the herbicide spraying was completed last week. A small portion of Sartor Drain by the fairgrounds did not get sprayed. The bank stabilization project along the lower region of Sartor Drain has been completed.

The Stormwater Program submitted a Notice of Intent to run the Rule 13 Program for municipalities. This construction portion of program is being revamped and will be called a general construction permit. The county will need an outside consultant when this goes into effect. The costs for this will be shared with the Morgan County Partnership for Water Quality. The Partnership hired a consultant last month for facility inspections for illicit discharge and spill response for the IDEM audits and inspections.

Surveyor Update

Terry Brock, Morgan County Surveyor, stated that HNTB submitted the plans for I-69. The plans include all the crossings for Sartor Ditch and Hilldale Cemetery Ditch. This should be ready for approval at the next meeting.

Heartland Crossing and Collette Acres have houses going up. They are looking at a subdivision on the west side of Brooklyn and North Madison Crossing.

Adjournment

Ryan Goodwin made á motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Brian Goss. Motion carried 3-0.

MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

Norman Voyles, Commissioner

Brian Goss, Commissioner

ATTEST:

-

odwin, Commissioner

Terry Brock, Morgan County Surveyor